From: Arlene Goss

To:

Subject: Response to official information request

Date: Monday, 27 March 2017 11:50:16 a.m.

Attachments: image001.png

27-Mar-2017

Laurence Prattley

Dear Mr Prattley,

## Official information request for SOUTH DUNEDIN FLOOD

I refer to your official information request dated 3-February-2017 asking the following question:

How many and where are there still blocked drains in South Dunedin from the June 2015 flood stated the report from the Infrastructure Services Committee meeting dated 26 April 2016, page 19 (Attachment D, Item 5). An updated report would be appreciated.

In response I have received the following information from our water and waste department:

All of the mud tanks shown on page 19 of the report to the Infrastructure Services Committee have been cleaned at least once since June 2015. The first clean was carried out by City Care Ltd. The rest have been checked by Downer and they currently have a truck in this zone cleaning these again.

I apologise for taking so long to respond to your request. If you have further questions, or wish to report a problem, it is quicker to speak directly to the water and waste department staff at 03 477 4000.

Yours sincerely Arlene Goss

Arlene Goss Governance Support Officer Dunedin City Council

50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand

Telephone: 03 477 4000 Email: Arlene.Goss@dcc.govt.nz







Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail